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My name is Mara Slinker, I am a client of the Small Buisness Development Center in 
Ontario, Oregon.

Although our buisiness, Kinney & Keele True Value Hardware, has been around since 
1926, our family has owned it the last 53 years.  During this time we have seen many 
changes in the industry as well in our community and have used the Small Business 
Development Center here at TVCC, to help us not only maintain our business, but to 
better compete overall.  My brother and I have grown up in our business but we both 
moved away and persued other employment before coming back to Ontario.  I have a 
degree in business,  and my brother in art.  I however, have not used it for several years 
and need to renew my skills and develop new ones in areas such as accounting, 
inventory, and overall management and my brother needs to learn all of them. 

Our business has always been known to have not only unique items , but it has been a  
business that is truly invested in our community and their needs.   When Snake River 
Correctional Prison came in they looked for community members that would be able to 
supply them with some of their products they needed to run the prison from day to day.  
At the time we met with the Small Business Development Center and they helped us fill 
out the long paperwork to sign up for State certification to see this happen. Recently I 
met with Chris Holloway and Liz Amason who even helped me push farther. We are now 
certified to sell products to federally through the GCAP program and this has allowed me 
to successfully compete in the government marketplace and grow our business.   
Throughout this process they helped me set up  Hubzone Certification, so that we could 
be found as a contact and could bid on numerous projects, and also helped me fill out 
the federal SAM paperwork which took 2 1/2 hours and was very tedious. 

Recently the BLM was needing a large supply of plastic sheeting during a fire.  We were 
able to supply them.  We were also able to supply our local prison during the recent 
snow storm where we got up to 48 inches of snow. Our store now works day to day with 
these divisions now and have made great business relationships with them. 

We have now gone from 1 division to 3 divisions in our local prison, including the 
Physical plant, a building plant, and the Sign shop where they make the forest signs for 
the BLM.   We couldn't of done this without the support of the staff at the SBDC. We also 
are making all of the paint for our local community college as well as providing paint and 
supplies for our school district. 

The Small Business Development Center has been vital.  We used them when big boxes 
came to our town and threaten our business.  We knew that we could not run our 
business the same and need to compete more, but in a different manner.  We needed to 



improve our employees and their needed skills because we could not match their money 
or their buying power.  They SBDC helped us develop a game plan.  We reviewed our 
assets, our liabilities.  We made a plan to diverify our offerings as well as train our 
employees. We met after hours and got a master tradesman who showed us to plumb, 
wire, paint, and use more of our knowledge to compete.  We knew initially that we would 
lose money but needed to recapture our customers.  By doing this we were able to make 
up not only the inital money we lost but made more money in the first year of the big box 
coming in and are now in the top 10% of True Value's Hardware stores in the world. 

Our family was recently able to purchase the entire city block our store sits on and we 
did a major remodel on our hardware store.  We went through succesion planning, which 
many stores don't have, and my brother and I  have recently become partners in our 
store.  Although we know many of the day to day tasks from growing up in the store, we 
are now learning the day to day books.  We are learning the differences between 
profitability and postive cashflow.  We are working on budgeting and making projections 
for our future which the SBDC has been actively involved.  Some of the things affecting 
our budgets now are how the new minimum wage will affect the future of our business, 
as well as being so close to Idaho, where the minimum wage is lower.  We are also 
looking at our healthcare insurance for our employees to see if we can continue it as well 
as looking as attrition due to our long standing owners retiring and the overall industry 
changing. 

Our Small Business Center is crucial not only for our business but for our entire area. 
They service our local farmers, packing sheds, realtors, small business leaders and 
owners.  They keep our town running, our businesses afloat.  Without them, we would 
be at a loss. 
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